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PO Box 60 
Woodsville, NH 03785 

 

June Monthly Meeting 
Rescheduled to June 12, 2024 
At the club house 

Meeting called to order by Gary Griswold 

Secretary  Ann Dodge read report summary of the May Meeting. Report was accepted. 

Treasurer Paul Doolittle read the Treasurers report for the Month of May, the report was accepted. 
A detailed report on the expenses was presented as well. 

Explanation of purchases. Trap Machine, Storage Container. Picked up and paid for pigeons after 
those it was miscellaneous expenses and we did pick up more clothing. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Trap Shooting fees discussed, along with the revenue that the shooting brings in. Decision to return 
to $5 per round per shooter discussed. Looking for other places to purchase birds mentioned.  
 
July 4th Parade what should we have for a theme was asked. 100th Anniversary was the decision. 

Question  What is the ‘usual monthly regular expenses of operating the club. The average is 
between $1200 and $1300 dollars 

Don Clark Thanked all those who helped with the Fishing Derby in his absence.  

OLD BUSINESS / NEW BUSINESS 

Rental of the facility and the liability to the club. There was a lot of discussion on this item. We 
only have 2 rentals per year. Members/Officers concerned about the liability insurance we have and 
that which we should require from a rental. Don Clark explained what we currently have. We do 
have a Directors & Officers policy. We have a one million dollar liability component. Still concern 
over how reduce the liability of the club. Don Clark will get costs for the renters to have the rider for 
$1 million dollar event rider for the coverage of an event. A decision was made to table this decision 
on whether to halt all rentals  or proceed with them this year until we have more info from Don Clark 
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on the insurance. A letter to the renting parties to be sent out. Our rental agreement form is very 
basic and may not qualify to protect the club. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Mike Morisette presented the club with the opportunity to have one of the activities from Running 
Water Recreation come to the club for the 100th Anniversary Bash. As well as possibly working with 
a local school to promote shooting and archery.  
The club voted to accept his offer of the Archery Arena for an activity for those attending the 
celebration that would not be participating in the shooting event of the day.  

Anthony Patti would like to email the members to see if there is interest in a gun safety course and 
to see if we have certified instructors in the area that would like to participate in this at the club.  

 

NEW MEMBERS 

Three new members were voted in. Mark Vienewski (sp), Dustin Vigneault, Nathan Lang. Two were 
present for orientation after the meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8 pm 


